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Item Type: NEW BUSINESS 

Meeting Date: May 5, 2020 

 

_____________  Item Details  ____________________________________________ 

 

Presenter(s): Marty D. Stone, Assistant Town Manager 

Department(s): Administration 

  

Requested Motion 

Discussion on the future use of town properties located at 320 and 322 N. Mason Street and direction on the 

same. 

Approval Recommended? 

N/A 

 

Item Details 

In September 2017, the Town of Apex purchased the former Grocery Boy Jr. site (1.24 acres) located at 

322 N. Mason Street because of its proximity to the current town hall campus and its potential to be 

utilized for future office space.  In August 2019, the Town purchased 320 N. Mason Street to allow more 

flexibility in how the town may use 322 N. Mason Street in the future to serve the community.  Staff is in 

need of direction on how Council would like to move forward to use these properties to serve the public 

most effectively.  

 

Attachments 

N/A 


